Capital District Transportation Authority 

Planning and Stakeholder Relations Committee 
Meeting Minutes – October 19, 2017 at Noon at the 110 Watervliet Avenue Office
In Attendance:  Joe Spairana (Chair), Dave Stackrow, Georgie Nugent, Denise Figueroa, Mike Criscione, 
Mark Schaeffer, Corey Bixby, Carm Basile (CEO), Mike Collins, (CSL), Chris Desany, Amanda Avery, 
Jaime Watson, Sarah Matrose, Lance Zarcone, Phil Parella, Fred Gilliam, Ross Farrell, Kelli Schreivogl, Thomas Guggisberg, Jonathan Scherzer, Kathy Colbert 
Meeting Purpose

This was the regular monthly meeting of the Planning Committee.  

Consent Agenda Items

Property Acquisition for the River Corridor Transit Center – Chris Desany

Chris Desany provided an update on property acquisition for the River Corridor Transit Center in downtown Troy. 

The next step includes holding public hearings to begin the eminent domain process.

We will obtain detailed appraisals of the property that will allow us to provide an offer for fair market value of the parcels we need to advance the project.  

This will lead to acquiring property rights around the Uncle Sam Atrium.

The Committee recommends advancing a public hearing schedule for acquisition of property in and around the Uncle Sam Atrium in Troy.

Half-Fare Program for Capital Region Veterans – Jonathan Scherzer
Jon Scherzer provided a summary about our plan to introduce a half-fare program for Capital Region Veterans.

The New York Division of Veterans’ Affairs supports a concept to provide half fare to the Veteran community. 60,000 honorably discharged Veterans live in our area. 

Our Navigator card will include a photograph and Veteran marking on the back to insure vetting, as well as the ability to report the number of Veterans using our services.

Details and promotion of this program will be announced shortly.

The Committee recommends providing honorably discharged veterans with half fare pricing on all CDTA buses.
Administrative Discussion Items

FY2018 Mid-Year Budget Review - Mike Collins

Mike Collins provided a mid-year update on our Fiscal Year 2018 Budget. In general, we are in a good position with revenue ahead of expenses. 

After 6 months, we have a positive budget variance of $700,000.  

Three revenue categories are under budget for the year; Mortgage Recording Tax, Customer Fares, and Rensselaer Rail Station parking revenue.  

The Committee had a good discussion about customer fares and the transition from our current fare products to Navigator.  This is causing a lag in the customer fare line. We will continue to talk about this in upcoming committee meetings. 

Expenses are under budget by 2%. Most of this is in the wage and benefit lines.  

The Committee reviewed a high-level budget projection for next fiscal year.

The Planning and Stakeholder Relations Committee will host the annual Board Retreat at the Desmond Hotel and Conference Center on Wednesday, November 8; it will begin at 9AM.

The next meeting of the Planning and Stakeholder Relations Committee will be at 12 noon on Thursday, December 7 at 110 Watervliet Avenue 

For the Good of the Order

None
Action Items

None

Adjournment and Next Meeting

The next meeting of the Committee will be at noon on Thursday, December 7, 2017 at 
110 Watervliet Avenue.

Respectfully submitted by Michael P. Collins: 

_______________________________________
